Notes of the Annual General Meeting of the Patients Participation Group

Held on Wednesday October 9th 2013 
At The Harworth Town Hall

The Tickhill & Colliery Medical Practice
www.thetickhillsurgery.co.uk
www.thecollierysurgery.co.uk
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Present  

Apologies from

Mrs N Carr 


Mrs J Hart  
Mrs M Barnes




Mrs J Hilling


Mr S Johnson
Ms H Burke

Mr FJ Bowles

Mr L Batty

Mrs K Ripley

Mrs S Salthouse

Mrs J Wilkinson

Dr I Saunders

Mr G Daniel

Mrs J Dodd

Mrs M Totty

Mr R Totty
Mrs J Tissington
Mr G Tissington

1 Welcome by Chair – Mrs Norma Carr
Norma welcomed everyone to the meeting especially and thanked them for attending.

2
Apologies received from Mrs M Barnes and Mrs H Burke. Resignations accepted from Mr 
W Elliot and Mrs T Elliott who have left the area and Mrs S Inman. 

3 
Presentation of Annual Report (Chair)


Norma Carr gave the following report:-
At  last year’s Annual General Meeting our previous Chairman David Robinson and myself, as Vice Chair, asked the Practice to tell us what their expectations were of the Patient Participation Group for the coming year. The committee then put together a forward plan for this year. 
Firstly we decided that to enable us to deliver on these objectives we needed to increase the frequency of our committee meetings to monthly. The Practice Manager, Deputy Practice Manager and one of the Doctors attends these meetings so we are able to have regular discussions with the Practice and raise issues with them.
We worked closely with the Practice Manager to produce an action plan for this year based on the findings of last year’s Patient Satisfaction survey.
Throughout the year we have also worked closely with the Practice to reduce the number of Failed To Attend appointment figures. This is still a work in progress but is recognised as a national issue not just a local one.
We have organised 2 Health Information Events one on Bowel Cancer the other Alzheimer’s. Although, in spite of significant advertising, we have not had very many patients attend these events our exit surveys have shown those who have attended have found them both useful and informative. We’ve also used the surveys to ask what other topics patients would like us to hold events on in the future. An added bonus from the Alzheimer’s event was that 2 more people decided to join the committee. I would like to thank all the committee members who helped to make these events a success.  
We facilitated an Open Meeting between a member of The Children and Young People’s Team from the Doncaster Clinical Commissioning Group and key stakeholders in the Tickhill/Harworth and surrounding areas. This was to discuss  the proposed redesign of Children’s Services in Doncaster, which enabled the stakeholders ( nursery staff and child minders) to offer feedback on the proposals to the Strategy and Delivery Manager. 
We had representatives at Tickhill Gala who handed out professionally produced leaflets which the surgery had printed for us. If any patients expressed an interest in joining the group they were given more information. This approach proved successful as we recruited a new member. It also provided an excellent opportunity to find out Patients views about the Practice and the service they provide. Over 90% of the comments received on the day were positive. Of the other 8% half were about other services/agencies and the passing of information.
All of the questions and suggestions received were fed back for discussion and the Practice have certainly listened. Where possible suggestions have been acted on and where appropriate changes have been made. When it’s not been possible to make changes the Practice has always explained why not either via the PPG articles in the Today magazines or the Practice Manager’s regular news letters.
A similar approach has been adopted at this year’s recent Flu Clinics at Tickhill and The Colliery surgeries. As well as leaflets, fliers for the Annual General Meeting were handed to people expressing an interest in the PPG. As a result 2 people have decided to join the committee. Our volunteers also supported  the surgery staff when needed. I would like to thank those volunteers who to gave up their time to attend these clinics.
Throughout the year we have placed monthly articles in the Today Magazines. These have covered a wide range of topics and have provided information for and answered a variety of questions raised by Patients. They have been produced by the Secretary in collaboration with the Practice Manager and proved very successful. I would like to thank them both for their hard work. As these publications are delivered to every household in Tickhill, Harworth and the surrounding areas it has been a very effective way of getting information to a large number of patients. In fact 2 of our new members joined us as a result of reading these articles.
We have been sponsored by the Practice to become affiliated to the National Association for Patient Participation. This is an umbrella organisation for patient lead groups in general practice.  
We have been invited to send 2 representatives, the Chair and the Secretary, to a pilot meeting of the newly formed Doncaster South East PPG network. The aim of this group is to share good practice, to provide PPGs with direct access to the Doncaster Clinical Commissioning Group and have input to the 5 main target areas set by the CCG annually.
As you will realise this has been a very busy year for the PPG but I would like to thank the Practice for all their support. We could not have achieved so much without them. I’d like to thank Dr Fearns for attending virtually all our meetings till he retired and the other doctors who have come to our meetings since then. They have willingly given their time joining us as soon as they’ve seen their last patient. Our thanks to them for their support. 
A special thank you to the Practice and Deputy Practice Manager who have been there for us all the way. We haven’t always made it easy for them but I believe we have developed a strong working relationship based on mutual respect. We know they can’t always change things but we know they will always try their best and when they can’t they explain why not.
I can’t finish this report without mentioning our previous Chairman David Robinson who was also a founder member of the group. He worked hard to get the PPG up and running and continued to be involved  and interested in everything we were doing right up to the month before his death. We all owe him a debt of gratitude.
Motion: That this should be adopted as a true record

Nominated by Jan Hart

Seconded by Les Batty
Report adopted unanimously
4
Presentation of Accounts (Treasurer)



Jane Hilling was co-opted to the executive as Treasurer and took over the accounts



at the end of August after  Bill Elliot resigned from the PPG and she has not had sight 

of all the bank statements including the final statement.


Jane gave the following report and issued copies of the accounts to those 


present:-


“‘The opening balance from the accounting period 2011/12 is £129

 

Revenue for the accounting period 2012/13 is £200

 
Expenditure for the accounting period 2012/13 is £130.17

 
Closing balance for the accounting period 2012/13 c.f. into the accounting period 2013/14 is 
£198.83


 In my opinion:

·         The accounts are in agreement with the accounting records kept by the PPG

·         Having regard only to, and on the basis of, the information contained in those accounting 
records the accounts have been drawn up in a manner to enable fair presentation of the funds 
transaction for the period in question.  Bank Statements 12 and 17 were not available for 
presentation.  



Jane Hilling “

A copy of the spread sheet is attached.
Motion: That this should be adopted as a true record

Nominated by Stan Johnson 

Seconded by Sarah Salthouse

Accounts adopted unanimously
5
Presentation by Dr Ian Saunders on behalf of The Tickhill and Colliery Medical Practice.

The following report was given.
“Thank you to the Chair and her committee for the opportunity for the practice give a short report at the AGM on the working relationship between the practice and PPG.

Firstly we must say that from a practice point of view we feel that the Patient Participation Group has provided a useful conduit between the practice and our patient population and has been effective as a critical friend in challenging processes and accepted practice.

This in no small part has been down to the individual committee members, initially under the chairmanship of David Robinson and since his untimely death, quite admirably under Norma’s guidance together with the support of all the other committee members, current and previous.

It is a delicate balancing act trying to meet all the various demands placed on the practice as a business and organisation, and although we try meet that demand it is not always possible.

Like it or not we are in a resource driven world, the practice budget has had no real increase in the last 4 years, but demand has continued to increase year on year.  This obviously has had an impact on our services and we have tried to explain this through the PPG.

The PPG has challenged us on the way we meet those demands and not wanting to fob any comments off, we have taken the opportunity to explore and review situations and potential solutions and offer an appropriate response as why something can or cannot be done.

We have tried to be honest in producing our “You asked, we did” reports and acknowledge that we can’t meet all requests, and where it isn’t possible we have tried to give the reason.

We have also found it useful to test things out with the PPG, such as reporting of our numbers of failed-to- attend appointments.  Some useful feedback and suggestions have been provided in this area.  We will look to expand this type of work in other areas that might present themselves that do not compromise patient confidentiality at all. 

Also attendance at the practice Flu clinics speaking with patients, making tea and filling boxes with vaccines are much appreciated.

For the overall health benefit of the local population, the PPG have arranged presentations from external organisations and experts and that can only benefit the on-going health awareness of all, and we applaud them for that.

We have recently started this year’s Patient Satisfaction Survey and look forward to sharing the findings with the PPG to produce a joint Action Plan for the third year.

With the registration of GP practices with the Care Quality Commission, the PPG will have an important part to play when we have our formal inspection.  The request for inclusion of PPGs as part of the CQC process is a recognition of the value placed on this relationship between practices and its patient representative group. 

So finally from the practice, we would like to say thank you again to all the members of the patient participation group and its committee and hope it continues to provide support to our patient population and work with the practice as a critical friend.”

Mrs Hart asked if the surgery would be funding the group for another year and was assured by Mr Daniel that this would be the case. On behalf of the group Mrs Carr thanked Dr Saunders for his kind words and Mr Daniel for the funding.

6
Election of the committee

· The constitution states we should have 15 members with 5 places for election each year.

· At present we have 11 members

· And of our present 11 members the following stood for election this year:

· Mary Barnes, Joyce Wilkinson, Katherine Ripley, Jane Hilling, Sarah Salthouse

There being no more nominations received the above were all re-elected.

This left us with 11 members and 4 places and the Secretary asked from patients present at the meeting if anyone else would like to fill those places.

Having confirmed that couples were welcome the following people joined the committee
Mrs Margaret Totty, Mr Robert Totty, Mrs Jen Tissington Mr Geoff Tissington 


The secretary stated she was delighted to have a full committee and thanked everyone who stood for election and those who had volunteered to join the group.  These feelings were reiterated by the chair and vice chair.

Only received one nomination for each of the executive positions had been received.  The secretary asked if anyone else would take over as secretary but as no one would she agreed to do the job for another year. As a result the executive positions are as follows:-

Chair

Mrs Norma Carr


V Chair 
Mr Stan Thomas

Secretary
Mrs Jan Hart


Treasurer
Mrs J Hilling

7 
Diary of events for the next twelve months
A draft proposed diary of events was issued and will form the basis of discussion at the next meeting.
8
Matters referred to the AGM
There being no further business the meeting closed at 6.45 with the agreement that a short committee meeting would follow straight afterwards.  The minutes of that meeting are recorded separately.
Accepted as a true record

Proposed by

Seconded by

Signed








Chair
Date 
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